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BELGIUM 

Dear Aleksandra, 

I write on this occasion to respond to the EU's request for Members' comments on its 

proposal on limiting fishing capacity and effort in exploratory fisheries (CCAMLR :XXX:-38). 

I first would like to appreciate the EU's continuous efforts to contribute to achieving the 

objectives of CCAMLR. 

Having said that, I would like to raise some questions on the practicability of the EU's 

proposal. The EU proposed two options for capacity and effort control-limiting vessel effort 

by putting a cap on the number of vessels, fishing days or hook numbers per member and 

limiting vessel quotas. As we are aware, setting such limits by members through negotiation 

is a long and ardous work, which requires Members' agreement on appropriate reference 

points and criteria for catch and effort history. Given the subjectivity of such criteria, it is 

often very difficult and takes a long time to reach consensus on those issues. 

Also, the Antarctic Treaty and CCAMLR Convention stipulate the freedom of scientific 

investigation, so exploratory fishing operations in the Antarctic Ocean should in principle be 

open to any state which is committed to exercise their rights in a responsible manner. 

Though it is imposing logistical and administrative burdens on the Secretariat, the current 

TAC system is working properly and scientific advice indicates the toothfish stocks in the 

Convention Area are relatively stable. Also, we need to take into account the fact that 

CCAMLR's exploratory fishing is di f ferent in many aspects from other RFMOs' commercial 

fishing practices. Considering the above, Korea is of the view that the current management 

system should be retained. 

' 



On the scientific front, I concur with the EU' s emphasis on the importance of science in the 
work of the Commission and I hope that discussions will take place to find ways to encourage 
all members to participate and contribute to strengthening the scientific basis of the 
Commission. 

Again, I truly appreciate the efforts extended by the EU and Korea will actively participate in 
discussions that contribute to meeting the objectives ofthe Convention. 

Best Regards, 
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Hyun-Wook Kwon 
Deputy Director of International Fisheries Organization 
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